Indiana Department of Education

Dr. Katic Jenner, Scerctary of Education

To: Superintendents, Charter School Administrators, and Non-Public School Administrators
From: Brenda Erbse, Senior Director, Office of School Finance
Date: November 7, 2024

Subject: Final Reimbursement for 2024 Summer School Programs

The Indiana Department of Education (IDOE) has calculated the reimbursement of summer school
costs based on the 2024 Summer School Final Cost Reports submitted by eligible school corporations,
charter schools, and non-public schools. More than 360 school corporations, charter schools, and
non-public schools participated in the summer school program in 2024,

Due to the volume of summer school programs across the state, submitted costs exceeded the state
appropriation for reimbursement. In addition, Indiana Code 20-30-7-1 was amended to direct the State
Board of Education (SBOE) to give priority reimbursement to summer school costs for second and
third grade reading courses. Pending State Board of Education (SBOE) approval of the
recommendation to reimburse second and third grade reading courses at 100%, which will be on the
November SBOE agenda, the remainder of the costs will be paid at approximately 60.73%. Attached to
this memo is a list of reimbursement distribution amounts based on the recommendation to SBOE. The
payment for 2024 summer school programs will occur on Wednesday, November 20.

Please email Teresa Hemmerle at themmerle2@doe.in.gov or Brenda Erbse at berbse@doe.in.gov with
any questions.
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